
Lemoyne Municipal Authority – Summary Report to Council  

March 08, 2022 Meeting 

General: 

 During public comment I reported that Council has requested that the Sewer and Ordinances Committees 
hold a joint meeting to review Article 420 relative to dealing with combined “two-party” sewer laterals. The 
meeting is schedule for March 23 at 5:30 in person and possibly hybrid. 

Operators Report: 

 All discharge parameters are within limits 

 A new employee is due to report for duty March 21 

 Farhat is nearly complete with the 2022 sewer system improvements, with two segments remaining 

 The LMA accepted the recommendation to accept the low bid of $9,995 from Envirep for new digester 
diffusers. At the request of the solicitor the proposal for installation was tabled pending revisions to the contract. 

Engineer activities for prior month: 

 The Chapter 94 Report was approved for submission to DEP by the end of March. All areas were in 
compliance. 

 Mr. Knouse reported that he and Mr. Oakes attended a utility relocation meeting with PennDOT for the 
South Bridge. No new information became available. Details on what will need to be relocated and who will bear 
costs will not be available until a P3 contractor is selected and advances the design. 

 The several previous items raised a general discussion on the division of responsibility between LMA and 
the Borough for regulatory and expense items. 

Treasurers Report: 

 Bank balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $1,406,000 

 Debt balance end of December 2021 (rounded) - $13,733,000 

**** 

At this point I left the meeting to attend the Planning Commission Meeting. The agenda did not contain any more 
action items. 

Solicitors Report:  

New Business:  

Old Business:  

Gene Koontz 


